
 

Statement of 

Rodrigo Romo 

Program Director 

Pacific International Space Center for Explorations Systems (PISCES), 

Before the  

Committee on Economic Development & Business 

Friday, February 2nd, 2018 @ 08:45 

State Capitol, Conference Room 309 

 

In consideration of 

HB2324 

RELATING TO THE PACIFIC INTERNATIONAL SPACE CENTER FOR 

EXPLORATION SYSTEMS 

 

 Chair Evans, Vice Chair Keohokalole and members of the Committee. 

 

 Dear members of the committee I want to express my support for HB2324 an 

Administration bill relating to the Pacific International Space Center for Exploration 

Systems (PISCES). 

 

In HRS 201-76 which transferred PISCES to DBEDT from the University of Hawaii, 

PISCES was administratively attached to the Office of Aerospace Development, an 

office under DBEDT, a principal department of the State of Hawaii. Since HRS 

Section 26-359a0 states that the administrative supervision of any board or 

commission should be established or placed within a principal department for 

administrative purposes, PISCES should be administratively attached to DBEDT. 

HB2324 addresses and corrects this technical flaw within HRS 201-76 and expressly 

places PISCES within DBEDT. 

 

 HB2324 also makes needed changes to the membership of the PISCES Board 

of Directors as defined in HRS 201-77(a). HRS 201-779a) designates the executive 

director of PISCES as an ex officio Board Member. Since the executive director of the 

space center is confirmed by the PISCES Board, which also sets the salaries and duties 

of the executive director, there is a built-in conflict of interest. The PISCES executive 

director should not be a member of the PISCES Board. HB2324 deletes the executive 

director as an ex officio Board member and adds the Chancellor of the University of 

Hawaii at Hilo or his/her designee. Since the PISCES program resides on the island of 

Hawaii, the Chancellor of the University of Hawaii at Hilo would provide the island of 

Hawaii academia’s perspective to the Board. The deletion of the PISCES executive 

director from the Board and the addition of the University of Hawaii at Hilo 

Chancellor has the effect of eliminating the built-in conflict of interest, and of holding 

the number of PISCES Board seats at nine, maintaining an odd number and the five-

person quorum. 

 

Thank you for this opportunity to offer comments. 

Rodrigo Romo.  
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HB 2324 – RELATING TO THE PACIFIC INTERNATIONAL SPACE CENTER FOR 
 EXPLORATION SYSTEMS 
  
 
Chair Evans, Vice Chair Keohokalole, and Members of the Committee: 
  
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on HB 2324. This bill, among other 
things, adds the Chancellor of the University of Hawaiʻi at Hilo to the Board of Directors 
to the Pacific International Space Center for Exploration Systems within the Department 
of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism.   
  
The University supports and appreciates the section of the bill which includes the UH 
Hilo chancellor as part of the Board of Directors which would provide the island of 
Hawaiʻi’s higher educational perspective to the board. 
  
Thank you for your consideration of this measure. 
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 Chair Evans, Vice Chair Keohokalole and members of the Committee. 
 
 The Board of the Pacific International Space Center for Exploration Systems 
(PISCES) strongly supports HB2324 an Administration bill relating to the Pacific 
International Space Center for Exploration Systems (PISCES). 
 
 In HRS 201-76 which transferred PISCES to DBEDT from the University of 
Hawaii, PISCES was administratively attached to the Office of Aerospace 
Development, an office under DBEDT, a principal department of the State of Hawaii. 
Since HRS Section 26-35(a) states that the administrative supervision of any board or 
commission should be established or placed within a principal department for 
administrative purposes, PISCES should be administratively attached to DBEDT. 
HB2324 addresses and corrects this technical flaw within HRS 201-76 and expressly 
places PISCES within DBEDT. 
 
 HB2324 also makes needed changes to the membership of the PISCES Board 
of Directors as defined in HRS 201-77(a). HRS 201-77(a) designates the executive 
director of PISCES as an ex officio Board Member. Since the executive director of the 
space center is confirmed by the PISCES Board, which also sets the salaries and duties 
of the executive director, there is a built-in conflict of interest. The PISCES executive 
director should not be a member of the PISCES Board. HB2324 deletes the executive 
director as an ex officio Board member and adds the Chancellor of the University of 
Hawaii at Hilo or his/her designee. Since the PISCES program resides on the island of 
Hawaii, the Chancellor of the University of Hawaii at Hilo would provide the island of 
Hawaii academia’s perspective to the Board. This change would eliminate the built-in 
conflict of interest, and hold the number of PISCES Board seats at nine, maintaining 
an odd number and the five-person quorum. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments. 
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